
DECEMBER 6, 1985 

RANCHO CANADA GOLF CLUB, CARMEL 

Highlights for Christmas Party 

HOST SUPERINTENDENT: TIM GREENWALD 

PRICES listed are per person: 

Golfer/Dinner & Prizes 

Dinner Only 

MEMBER 

$40.00 

$25.00 

GUEST 

$45.00 

$30.00 

(Cart included) 

*MEMBER and spouse or 1 guest at members price, all others pay guest fee! 

9:30 a.m. - Larry Lloyd Memorial Golf Tournament 
Shotgun - West Course - Ladies also 

6:00 p.m. - Hosted Cocktails 

7:00 p.m. - Dinner - Stuffed Breast of Capon 

8:00 p.m. - Awards 

9:00 p.m. - Dancing til midnight 

Hopefully Mr. 6c Mrs. Claus will take time out from their busy 
schedule to hand out some nice gifts to those who are lucky 
and in attendance. 

CANCELLATION DATE: November 27th, No refunds after this date! 

*You must have a current and valid NCGA Handicap Card to compete for the 
prizes! 

PRIZES will be awarded for Superintendent Low Gross, Superintendent Low Net 
(Larry Lloyd Memorial Perpetual Trophy), Class F - Low Gross and Low Net, 
Guest - Low Gross and Low Net, Ladies - Low Gross and Low Net, 4-Man team 
Best Ball, Long Drive, Straight Drive, and Closest to the Pin. Prizes 
will be awarded to second and third place finishers. 

FOURSOME PREFERENCE: On the reservation card in the Dec. issue of Thru The 
Green. Not on December 6th. 



PRESIDENTS MESSAGE 
If you missed the Del Rio CC meeting, 
you missed one of the finest tributes 
ever paid to a member of our Association, 
A "well done" to program chairman Paul 
Dias and to Steve Carlton, who did most 
of the leg work on our behalf. Enough 
said; you can ask Don Naumann for details. 

A reminder to sign up early for our Annual 
Christmas meeting and Larry Lloyd Mem-
orial Golf Tournament. We are expecting a 
full field and will be accepting sign-ups 
on a first come basis. 

Our own Mike Clark has assumed the res-
ponsibilities of the Host Chapter for the 
GCSAA Conference. He needs our help in 
arranging volunteers to make this the 
best conference ever. If you or a friend 
can assist please call Mike ASAP! 

The State Association board meeting is to be held November 11, 1985 at the 
San Francisco Golf Club. A thank you to Nor Cal member Supt. Robert 
Klinesteker for helping us set up our program at this meeting. Any questions 
about this meeting can either be answered by Jim Ross or Ken Sakai. Our 
board will be kept abreast of all issues. 

Thank you's to Del Rio CC and all that attended Cliff's day. Have a Happy 
Thanksgiving. 

COUNTRY CLUB SALES, INC. 
4592 E. Second St 
Benecia 94510 

HYDRO ENGINEERING -Adrian Bertens 
Box 505 Phone 415 837-1892 
Danville 94526 

EWING IRRIGATION PRODUCTS 
2462 Polvorosa Ave - Box 2098 
San Leandro 94577. 

JENKINS MACHINERY COMPANY 
1848 Arnold Industrial Place 
Concord ' 94520 

GOLFCO - John Engen 
P. 0. Box 501 
Chico 95927 

K K W INC/ John Deming 
20470 Corsair Blvd 
Hayward 94545 

BROWN SAND, INC. 
874 East Woodard Avenue 
Manteca 95336 209 982-4618 

WILBUR-ELLIS - LINDSAY JENNISON 
P. 0. Box 568 
Salinas 93902 

KENNETH A. SAKAI, CGCS 



Thank You 
Dear Members of the Golf Course Superintendents Association and Friends: 

November 8th 1985, a day I will cherish as long as I live. What more could 
any person want than to be honored by his fellow superintendents and 
friends? 

Thanks to those who spoke those kind words about mee Everyone knows that 
it would not have been possible for "me" to accomplish all that I was 
given credit for without a great deal of help and support. The last 39 
years of my life have been associated with golf. I only wish that those 
who helped me, who have passed on, could have been with us; because without 
their help and encouragement November 8th would not have been anything 
special for me. 

I extend my sincere thanks to my wife, Myrtle, who worked behind the scenes 
and was able to make this a surprise; Steve Carlton, who organized the 
program and President Ken Sakai who allowed the time for this presentation. 
Thanks to Bob Hanna, Bert Graves, Bob Livesey, Bill Davis, and Mike Clark 
for traveling to Del Rio to extol those kind words about mec 

I have always been proud to have been a member of GCSA of N. California 
and GCSA of America and was honored to receive the letter of commendation 
and the 30 year pin presented to me by Ken from the GCSA of America. 
Ken's gift of a leather note pad will certainly become more useful as the 
years go by because it becomes more difficult to remember as one gets older, 
so I'm told. I treasured those 13 years I served on the USGA Green Section 
Committee and was very pleased that Ron Read took time to write a letter of 
congratulations. Thanks to all who attended the meeting, who helped me 
celebrate on this memorable day. Del Rio has been a great place to work 
and without their help, support and understanding, my career would not have 
been so complete. 

If my golf career has been a success as was said by the speakers, I owe it 
to the help I received from my family, fellow superintendents, friends, 
and associates who supported me through those 39 years. I am indebted to 
them all. THANKS for November the 8th. 

Sincerely, 
Cliff 



MEETINGS 
JANUARY 9 - Diablo Creek GC, Concord 

JANUARY 15-16 - 22nd Annual Turf 6c Landscape Exposition, Sacramento 
Convention Center 

JANUARY 2 9-Feb 5 - 57th International Golf Course Conference 6c Show, 

San Francisco 

FEBRUARY 19 - Fairway Glen GC, Santa Clara 

MARCH - Arbuckle GC, Arbuckle (Joint meeting - Sierra Nevada) 

APRIL - Richmond CC, Richmond (Annual Meeting) 

MAY - De Laveaga GC, Santa Cruz 

JUNE - Palo Alto Hills CC, Palo Alto 

JULY 14 - Silverado CC 6c Resort, Napa (Supt/Pro Tourn) 
L & S STAKES INC. - Box 188 
4911 Spreckles Ave, Alviso 95002 
408 244-6815 415 96.1-5010 

PASALICH TRUCKING 707 878-2727 
Dillon Beach Sand - Rock - Gravel 
Dillon Beach 94929 

NAIAD COMPANY - Don Scott 
7531 Homewood Court 
Pleasanton 94566 

PLANT GRQ CORPORATION 
P. 0. Box 703 
San Jose 95106 

NORTHERN CALIFORNIA GOLF ASSOC. 
P. 0. Box NCGA 
Pebble Beach 93953 

PUMP REPAIR SERVICE CO. 
San Francisco, CA 
415 467-2150 

BRAMAN PIPE 6c SUPPLY COMPANY 
1525 Walsh Ave 
Santa Clara 95050 

J. R. SIMPLOT COMPANY 
P. 0. Box 198 
Lathrop 95350 

ŜMtllfffy GCSAA Director Gerald L. Faubel, CGCS was present 
Wbktyf a t t*le California State Association meeting on 

m m — November 11, 1985 at the San Francisco Club to 
receive a $3,000 check on behalf of the State 
Association for the Research 6c Scholorship fund. 



Naumann's Norcal News by Don Naumann 

ROGER LARSON has accepted the Superintendents job at El Macero CC. Roger 
was the Manager at Lake Tahoe CC, until this year. 

GURMIT SANDHU, Orinda CC Superintendent has just completed rebuilding #2 
and #14 fairways, lowering them by as much as 10 feet. With the extra 
soil he built bunkers and grass mounds along with a four tier, 100 yard 
long tee. 

BLAKE SWINT, Superintendent at Sequoyah CC in Oakland, recently completed 
building a blue and white tee on #8. The addition was put on a hill 
behind the existing tee adding approximately 100 yards to the hole. 

MULKH RAJ is the contractor/architect of a new green on #11 at Los Positas 
GC in Livermore. Also included in the project gre new tees on 12 6c 14. 

Former Superintendent at Woodbridge CC in Lodi, Joe Moreno passed away this 
summer. Joe worked for the club for over 25 years. 

ADVANCED DRAINAGE SYSTEMS (ADS) 
Walt Bray - 6917 Flintwood Way 
Sacramento 95831 

H. V. CARTER COMPANY, INC. 
1700 East 14th St, Box 12006 
Oakland 94604 

AUTOMATIC RAIN CO - Willard Hayes 
4060 Campbell Avenue 
Menlo Park 94025 

A. L. CASTLE OF STOCKTON, INC. 
5700 Cherokee Road 
Stockton 95205 

BAY IRRIGATION & TURF SUPPLY 
2041 Commerce Avenue 
Concord 94520 

CIARDELLA GARDEN SUPPLY, INC. 
Top Dressing - Sand - Gravel 
2027 E. Bayshore, Palo Alto 94303 

Membership 
TRANSFER 

Ralph Gillingham Class A-Life 
Keith Braman, Coeur d'Alene, Idaho Class E 

NEW TODAY 

Jim Ballard, Bennett Valley GC, Santa Rosa Class D 
Chester Manni, Bodega Harbour Homeowners Assn, Bodega 

(exam)Class A 
Tom Yarbrough, Oakmont GC, Santa Rosa Class D 
John Martin, Los Altos CC, Los Altos Class D 

-6-



e d i t o r s , n o t e . . . the October 23rd Workshop on Labor Relations at Los 
Altos Golf & CC was somewhat of a disappointment. Not in the quality of 
the speakers or in the content of their programs, but rather in the "poor'1 
attendance of our members. Twenty-nine people were there at the beginning 
of the workshop with only fifteen remaining at the end.for the final speaker. 
What an embaras sment to the GCSA of Northern California.membership. With 
some highly qualified, educated, and professional speakers, it was very 
disappointing to have such a poor turnout. Well, it was your loss, because 
it was an excellent program with plenty of information. Many thanks to 
Ken Sakai, Cliff Wagoner, and Mike Ginelli for their hard work on putting 
the workshop together - I'm sure they appreciated the lack of effort of our 
membership. 
It's "YOUR" Association. Without your input and support we don't have much 
of an organization. Maybe the Board of Directors should be the only ones to 
play golf and the rest attend the meeting. If you want these workshops to 
continue, the Board would be happy to review your ideas for a workshop. 
Take an active part in "YOUR" Association, you only get out of it what you 
put into it. 
Many thanks to Bob Ford and Los Altos Golf 6c CC for the use of their fine 
facility for the day. It was much appreciated by all who attended. 

A1 Schlothauer 

CHRISTENSEN IRRIGATION CO., INC. 
18103 Skypark South #D 216 
Irvine 92714 714 261-6076 

WEST STAR DISTRIBUTING, INC. 
415 887-1222 
Hayward 94545 

KAR PRODUCTS INC. 
779 Brannan Place 
Concord 94518 

MIKE GINELLI - WEST STAR DIST, INC. 
2438 Radley Ct 
Hayward 94545 

PACIFIC PIPELINE PRODUCTS 
Doug Weaver - Richmond 
415 237-1010 

WESTERN LAWN EQUIPMENT COMPANY 
50 Edwards Court 
Burlingame 94010 

PASSED EXAM 

Paul Juberg, Auburn Valley CC, Auburn Class A 

* Many thanks to Cliff Wagoner, Brian Ash, their staff, and the entire 
Del Rio staff for hosting our November meeting. Everything was excellent. 
But before you leave Cliff you should tell Brian where that one gopher isi 
It took us a long time to find him. 



This Expo Is A Part Of NCTC's 
Cont inuing Educational Program. 
Plan Your Schedule To Attend Now! 
The Complete Schedule For The 
Educat iona l Seminar Programs 
Is O n The Back Of This Flyer. 
Attend The Sessions of Interest 
To You When You Visit The Show. 

22nd Annual Northern California Professional 

TURF AND LANDSCAPE EXPOSITION 

Educational Seminars 
Presented b y 

The Northern California Turfgrass Council 
in conjunction with 

The University of California Cooperative Extension 
Chairman: M. Ali Harivandi, Extension Turf Soil Water Advisor 

Alameda Contra Costa Santa Clara Counties 

Wednesday, January 15, 1986 
10:00 a.m. - 12:00 Noon 

Managing Your Athletic Field The Right Way 
William B Davis. Environmental Horticulturist, 

UC Cooperative Extension, Davis 
Turfgrass Nitrogen Fertilization - New Concepts 

Jack L. Paul. Professor. 
Department of Environmental Horticulture, UC Davis 

Sofl Testing for Better Turf and Landscape Management 
James Quick, Laboratones Coordinator. 

UC Cooperative Extension. Davis and Riverside 

1:30 p.m. - 3:30 p.m. 
Water Conservation in Turfgrass Irr igat ion-

Recent Research Results 
Victor A Gibeault, Environmental Horticulturist. 

UC Cooperative Extension. Riverside 
Vertebrate Pest Control in Turf and Landscape— 

An Update 
Terrel P. Salmon. Wildlife Specialist, 

UC Cooperative Extension, Davis 
Insects of Landscape Trees— 

Identification and Control 
Pamela S. Bone, Farm Advisor. 

UC Cooperative Extension. Sacramento County 

Thursday, January 16, 1986 
10:00 a.m. - 12:00 Noon 

Tarf and Landscape Weed Control - An Update 
Clyde C. Elmore. Weed Scientist, 
UC Cooperative Extension, Davis 

ABC's of Calibrating and Operation of 
Hydraulic Spray Systems 

John Ford. Executive Director, 
Pesticide Applicators Professional Association (PAPA) 

Soil Aeration and Tree G r o w t h -
Principles and Practices 

Laurence R Costello, Horticulture Advisor. 
UC Cooperative Extension, San Mateo San Francisco Counties 

FV*< Control AdKror (PCAl continuing education crrdiii (5 hour?) wiU b» t>wrd»d 



JZs autumn 
paints the worfd 

in its bright 
and fovefy way\ 

SAfay each beauty 
of the season 

bring you joy 
'Thanksgiving 1bay.: 

Sand Gravel & Top Dressing 
1996 Oakland Rd, San Jose 95131 
SIERRA PACIFIC TURF SUPPLY 
Campbell 9500 8 
408 559-8893 
TURF EQUIPMENT SERVICES 
A Mobile Service & Repair Facility 
Ben W. Showard 415 651-TURF 
TURF & INDUSTRIAL EQUIPMENT CO. 
Cushraan - John Deere - Sanfu 
408 727-5660 (collect) 
WESTERN FARM SERVICE, INC. 
Pesticides & Fertilizers 
San Ramon" 415 820-0810 
SCOTTS PROTURF 
Murray Nonhof 
408 476-2075 

from the editorial staff! 

HONORED BY TRADESHOW WEEK AS 

ONE OF THE 2 0 0 LARGESTTRADESHOWS 

SHOW HOURS 

Friday, January 31 1 PM - 5 PM/Distributors' Day 
Saturday, February 1 . . . .9 AM - 5 PM/Show Opens 
Sunday, February 2 9 AM - 5 PM 
Monday, February 3 . . .9 AM - NOON/Show Closes 


